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Buckeye 
Triumphs 
Newsletter 
Visit us at: 
http://www.BuckeyeTriumphs.org 
(and get your newsletter in COLOR) 

6-Pack Chapter 
Center of Triumph Register of America 

 VTR Zone Member 

Winner of the VTR Newsletter Award ï 2003, 
2005 .. and now 2008! 

BT Meeting - TUESDAY, September 6th   

Septemberôs meeting will be on a TUESDAY after 
Labor Day weekend will be a ñCruise In: at Wholly 
Joe's on Powell/Polaris road (just behind the Kentucky 
Fried Chicken) 

 

Arrive at the usual time ï 6:30 

 

Editorôs Corner 

Welcome to September! The first college game of the 
year was last night and many more for this weekend. 

August was a busy month ï Dayton BCD, Roadster 
Factory Summer Party, Riverside Motors Summer 

party, I believe there was a Quaker State British 
evening in there somewhere as well. 

Also, we had the Lucas Night Rallye hosted by John 
and Kim Johnson ï very good turn out and lots of fun. 

 

 

 

 

(You just knew I had to include a picture of my car) 

http://www.buckeyetriumphs.org/
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Still plenty of summer yet. I believe we have a pretty 
good turnout slated for the 6-Pack TRials later this 
month. 

I wimped out on the TRF summer party ï and I 
believe it was the best one for quite a while ï beautiful 
weather and cool temperatures. Iôll try to make it next 
year. 

I had a good day at Susan Loganôs Riverside Motors 
get together. I made 120 deviled egg halves ï they 
were gone in a heartbeat. Somehow we all stayed dry 
that day as well. 

I hope you enjoy or latest newsletter ï I hope to see 
all of you next Tuesday. 

Bruce  

 bmiles@intinfo.com or  
 bmiles@buckeyetriumphs.org 

 

View from the Driverôs Seat  

If you havenôt already visited it, I highly recommend 
you check out the website ñBring a Trailerò at 
http://bringatrailer.com.  Each day the website 
features rare or interesting classic cars that have 
come up for sale.  Iôve signed up for their daily email 
and every so often some make or model of car that 
someone in my family has owned comes up.  So not 
only it is a fun way to waste a few minutes in the day, 
it is a great way to relive and remember your 
automotive past.   

It was during one of these moments of fond 
reminiscing that it hit me ï todayôs cars are too darn 
reliable!  Granted, such reliability is much desired in 
our day-to-day life.  No one wants to have his or her 
car break down on the way to work and nobody looks 
forward to shelling out money for automotive repairs.  
But here is the problem as I see it ï our children and 
grandchildren are going to be seriously lacking when it 
comes to automotive repair-related stories (stories 
second in importance only to those detailing how far 
you had to walk to school and under what extreme 
weather conditions).   

I tell you, kids these days!  When I was a boy, we had 
a Ford Econoline conversion van.  It was one nice ride 
ï first and second row rotating captainôs chairs, a 
television, a CB radio, sink, and a bench that turned 
into a bed.  Unfortunately, it had a tendency to break 
down.  Twice the front brake calipers froze closed 
against the rotors, preventing the wheels from turning.  
This included one time while we were traveling on the 
Blue Ridge Parkway, which afforded us the 
opportunity to meet a lovely old couple who had just 

gotten home from church and who were kind enough 
to take us all to the nearest garage (the couple were 
so nice that we kindly ignored the fact that they had 
their carôs heat on full blast é in the middle of 
summer). 

Then there was the time the brakes on the van 
overheated when we drove home from Mountain Lake 
Virginia.  Some of you may recognize Mountain Lake 
as the location at which the movie ñDirty Dancingò was 
filmed.  Apparently women werenôt the only thing to 
get overheated around a young Patrick Swayze.     

Then there was my dadôs 1980 Volvo 260 GLE.   For 
some folks, ñparkingò is a form of late-night summer 
fun you participate in with your sweetie in a secluded 
area of town.  For my family, ñparkingò was what we 
did while waiting for the Volvo to cool off due to it yet 
again developing vapor lock.  That would be the same 
Volvo that broke down on the way to trade it in on 
another car.  Nothing says ñhigh trade-in valueò like 
the car arriving at the dealership on a flat-bed car 
hauler.   

And it didnôt stop with just my parentôs cars.  In high 
school I drove a 1985 Saab Turbo.  That was a pretty 
sweet ride ï if you ignored the faulty Bosch 
electronics, which wasnôt that easy to do given the 
electronicsô frequent tendency to go on the fritz.  I 
mean, no person should have multiple memories of 
rolling into their high school parking lot as the 
alternator dies.  In fact, I think I have more memories 
of that car being hauled away to be fixed than I have 
memories of actually driving it.   And thatôs not to 
mention the problems the Saab had when it was 
drivable, like the time I was coming back from college 
in heavy rain and the driverôs side windshield wiper 
decided that it was just plain sick and tired of wiping 
the windshield and choose to let the passengerôs side 
do the work.    

Then there was my 1993 Eagle Talon that broke a 
timing belt.  But I canôt be too hard on the Eagle.  I 
mean, a breaking timing belt isnôt that rare of an 
occurrence, even with todayôs cars.  Plus, the timing 
belt had the decency to wait to break until I was 
across the street from a Jeep / Eagle dealership.   

Iôm sure each of you has similar stories.  And I ask 
you this ï when was the last time your daily driver 
overheated, developed a stuck caliper, etc.?  It rarely 
happens anymore.   Sure, there are wear and tear 
issues with modern cars, but nothing like the problems 
with cars of yesteryear.   

I guess, in some sort of weird way thatôs one of the 
ñfunò things about our classic cars.  When I drive my 
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TR6, not only do I have the enjoyment of riding 
around in a fun sports car, but I also get the 
underlying excitement of wondering whether I will 
make it to my destination.  You know, sky-diving, 
bungee jumping, tight-rope walking, swimming with 
sharks, classic car driving ï all exciting because in the 
back of your mind youôve got that nagging question of 
ñAm I going to make it home?ò    

Plus, for those male members of the club, thereôs the 
whole macho challenge of it.  Remember that scene in 
ñA Christmas Storyò when their car gets a flat coming 
home from buying a Christmas tree and Ralphieôs dad 
jumps out to fix it, imagining he is in the pits of the 
Indy 500?  Letôs be honest, isnôt there a part in each of 
us that just revels in the opportunity to display our 
manliness through our automotive and technical 
prowess whenever one of our cars breaks down?  In 
fact, I believe the whole phenomenon of male ñmetro-
sexualityò (with its skinny jeans, male manicures, and 
expensive haircuts) can be entirely blamed on the 
advancement of modern automotive technology and 
engineering.  

And finally, when something does go wrong, at least it 
gives us the opportunity to relive all those cherished 
automotive memories and share them with others.   
Now to throw my daughter into the TR6, take a drive 
somewhere, and wait for the opportunity for her to 
have her own automotive repair experiences!   And 
while Iôm at it, I should tell her how far I had to walk to 
the elementary school when I was her age.   

And now for something completely different!   It seems 
like it was just yesterday that I was writing this, noting 
that summer was coming.  Now here we are with the 
first signs of fall slowly starting to appear.  But I have 
to tell you, this is my favorite time of the year to drive 
the TR6.  Nothing beats a drive with the top down in 
the crisp fall air when the leaves are changing color.  
We have some events planned already, but we are 
always looking for more activities.  So if you have any 
ideas, please let us know! 

 John VanNorman 

Car sickness is the feeling you get when the monthly 
payment is due.  ~Author Unknown 

BT Meeting Minutes 
Business Social Meeting 7:20 P.M. August 1, 2011 

Hoggyôs Sancus, hosted by Bill Blake & Kathy Scott. 

Attendees:    Terry Baird, Bill Blake & Kathy Scott, Karen & 
Allen Burtis, Eric Finn, Greg & Ann Gilman, Sam & Carol 
Halkias, Sean Henry, John & Charma  Huddy, Steve & 
Debra Isaac, Howard  Jefferson,  John & Kim  Johnson,  

Joe Lynch, Doug  Mansfield, Murry & Jacqueline Mercier, 
Bruce Miles,  Don & Carole Olshavsky, Jennifer & William 
Reinheimer, John Schilling, Michael Swartz, John, Michelle 
& Anna Van Norman, Jim & Gayle VanOrder,  Margo, Jeff 
& Jim Washburn,  Tim Swartz, Lisa Sellers West & Ryan 
West. 

1) John Van Norman welcomed all and new member 
Terry Baird. 

2) Thanks to Kim and John Johnson for hosting the 
annual Lucas Night Rally.  Copies of the new Lucas 
Night Rally T-Shirt, white with orange Logo are still 
available. John VanNorman and his navigator Drew 
were the winners. 

3) Bill Blake reminded us of the up and coming 
events.  Check the web site for details. 

4) John Schilling reported on the BT regalia items that 
are available: Grille Badges - $25, see John 
Schilling,, Logo/Name golf shirts avail - $47 (name 
and  logo on your garment - $6.95), see Bill Blake. 

5) Jim Van Order reported that the treasury balance 
was $2,644. 

6) The next BT meeting will be on September 6th at 
Wholly Joeôs on Powell  Rd.  It will be a mini-cruise-
in with free ice cream courtesy of Joe. Bring your 
chairs. 

7) No business was transacted and the meeting was 
adjourned at 7:34 P.M. 

Murry Mercier, Secretary 

Dayton British Car Day 2011 ï  
Give Us A Full Report 
By Bruce Clough 

 

Past Class Winner In Premiere Class This Year 

Iôm too dang-gone lazy to type much, so Iôll let the pictures 
do most of the typing.  Split this into two parts, the event 
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itself, and the MVT cars in attendance.  I love the Internet 
since I can stick in a whole bunch of picturesé 

The Event 

 

Our Crack Balloting Crew Hard At Work.  Or is that our 
hardly working balloting crew is on crack? 

 

Nothing like the exciting looks on the faces of the next 
generation of Triumph owners at the show 

 

 

Mike was doing a heavy business all day at the BCD 
Dry Cleaners operation.  We expect profits from this to 

top the food stand next yearé 

 

Americaôs Got Talent: the Lorna/Skip team practicing.  
Sadly, they were eliminated in the first roundé 

 

Shirt booth ï hope I spelled that righté 

 

Paul Newman, or was that Greg Norman, even showed 
upé 
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Lorna kept trying to win, here she is with Vic Snively 
practicing for Dancing With The Stars 

 

éshe finally gave up and sold waresé 

 

Plenty of cars ï about 300 came to the show, not 
shabby! 

 

Memorial to those who passed ï nice pictures/write 
ups about Carolyn, Jimmy, and Barb Smith (Dick 

Smithôs wife in the MG club) 

 

Did I mention that there were cars at the show? 

 

Nice selection of clubs and vendors were there, 
including Triple-C instead of Little British Car Co.  

Hatôs off to the MVT and MG club members that made the 
show a success again this year. A lot of people gave a lot 


